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Fall 18 Report Land Forces Quebec Area – 2nd CAD
We held our union management meeting on November 15. We discussed issues concerning the services that employees are no longer receiving from human resources given that they have undergone another structural reorganization at the national level. The commander has mandated her executive assistant to find solutions in order to overcome this lack of services. Between now and mid-2021, all 2nd Division employees will have signed their new Standardized Job Description and work teams that include employees and the union will be trained so that the job descriptions accurately reflect the work that employees must perform. 
We attended a presentation about the 2017 Public Service Employee Survey (PSES). Approximately 50% of 2nd Division members completed the survey. Following this survey, three priorities were put forward by the army, including workplace harassment, staffing and performance management, since the percentage of these is lacking according to the survey results.
We also discussed the possibility of hiring more Public Service employees in the kitchen instead of calling on an agency that is unable to complete their mandate based on their contract. The Brigadier General informed us that she made a request to this effect and we are awaiting an answer from the army.
We touched on the topic of federal Bill C-65 against harassment and violence in the workplace, since employers will have to comply with it as of spring 2019. Meetings on this topic are planned in the short term.
Following a discussion with the Brigadier General of the 2nd Division, from now on I will be invited to all order groups. The role of the 2nd Division is in its last phase of its advanced preparation period until June 30, 2019.
Respectfully submitted by Benoit Laberge VP Quebec.
